

Community Liaison Group Minutes – Meeting #5

25 February 2020

6.00-7.00pm

Enfield Community House

Meeting Room 1, 311 Fore Street, London, N9 0PZ

Attendees

Dr Linda Miller – Enfield Town Residents' Association
Cllr John Bevan – Northumberland Park ward councillor (Haringey)
Quentin Given – Northumberland Park ward representative
Peter Ley – Lee Valley Regional Park Authority
Peter Linkson – Broxbourne Borough Council
Magali Merindol – LondonEnergy Ltd
Deanna Donaldson – LondonEnergy Ltd
James Tunnicliffe - Biffa
David Cullen – NLWA
Ursula Taylor – NLWA
Trudi Axtens – NLWA
James Sachon – AECOM

1. Fire Safety

1.1 Attendees were informed of what to do in the case of a fire.

2. Introductions

2.1 Attendees introduced themselves.

3. Safety moment

3.1. NLWA introduced the safety moment which highlighted the issue of suicide among construction workers, and the importance of the wellbeing and mental health of the workforce.

4. Previous CLG meeting

4.1. Actions from the previous CLG were reviewed.

5. Updates from CLG members

5.1. One member highlighted that the path at the laydown area needs to be made safer. NLWA confirmed this would be picked up with the contractor and will update the group at the next meeting.

5.2. A representative of Lee Valley Regional Park Authority advised that Lee Valley Park Association have received complaints about signage. NLWA to discuss with LVRPA.

5.3. A representative of Haringey Council queried which councillors the newsletters are being sent to. It was confirmed that upcoming newsletter will be sent via email to NLWA Authority members.

5.4. A representative of Enfield Town Residents' Association updated the group on the NLHPP presentation to the Enfield Society meeting.

5.5. A meeting will be held in early May with Tottenham Green residents.

6. Project updates

6.1. The Programme Director gave a project overview.

6.2. The Construction Skills Certification Scheme and pre-employment training were discussed.

6.3. A representative of Broxbourne Borough Council asked what the capacity of the existing facility is and if all 700,000 tonnes have been allocated for. NLWA confirmed the plan is for the facility to service North London boroughs but it depends on local recycling rates.

6.4. A member of the group asked what the Project timeline is for the build programme. NLWA confirmed it is 2023-2025. One member of the group asked if there is going to be a design and build contract and how much control NLWA will have over it. NLWA advised it is an EPC which is similar to design and build and it will be directed by what NLWA require. The external appearance it is in line with what was approved in the Development Consent Order and that has a requirement to come out looking like the indicative images we currently have here:
<http://www.northlondonheatandpower.london/gallery/>

6.5. One member asked if there would be a possibility to visit the welfare facilities at the Laydown Area and if a visit would be useful? NLWA advised that the welfare facilities will be fitted out by the contractor. It was agreed that a visit will be offered when the welfare facility is operating.

6.6. One member of the group asked if the facility will look like the municipal incinerator in Vienna as it is visually impressive. NLWA advised that the external appearance of the facility was addressed as part of the DCO application process, and it has been designed to be pleasing to look at and at an appropriate cost.

7. Construction Updates

7.1. Construction video was played.

7.2. One member asked where the Transport Yard was. The location was pointed out on Hawley road, just south of the North Circular.

7.3. A representative of Haringey Council asked if there have been any issues with mud being washed into the River Lee. NLWA confirmed that there have been no pollution incidents.

7.4. One member asked if the video will be posted on the NLHPP website. It was confirmed it will be: <http://www.northlondonheatandpower.london/construction-update/>

7.5. Construction vehicles on the road was discussed. A Biffa representative asked if they can obtain a copy of the Traffic Management Plan. NLWA advised this is possible and they will send electronic newsletters to all CLG members, which contain traffic management updates.

7.6. One member asked if STEM activity could be done in Haringey. NLWA said that it can be once an appropriate plan is in place. A Biffa representative queried if this could be

done for the 1200 pupil sixth form centre in White Hart Lane. NLWA said this can be discussed once a plan is in place. Cllr Bevan agreed to provide NLWA with school contact details and NLWA will email the school principal for more information.

7.7. A Biffa representative asked for the timescales for the plot near Biffa's site. NLWA advised that Mark Beattie was planning on contacting Biffa about the Northern area clearance boundary and they will ensure Biffa are made aware of the timescales.

8. Future CLG meeting

8.1. The minutes from the last CLG meeting were reviewed and agreed.

8.2. Members were thanked for attending and it was confirmed that the next CLG meeting will be held in May.